
Sponsors and Friends of the Knight Letter
Your contributions make printing the newsletter possible!

Sincere thanks to our families for their contributions. We ask our membership to patronize the
businesses who support the newsletter. To support your Knight Letter as a Sponsor or Friend,
call Don Grimm at 920-452-7460.  Business cards welcome.

KC Center available for:
                  parties

weddings
meetings
reunions

family gatherings
fund raisers

brat fries
Showers

It will meet all your
needs,

Tell your friends and relatives!

Full bar & bartender available

Rental cost for nonmembers: $175.00 with
a $150.00 returnable security deposit

Call 458-7444 for details
833 Center Ave, Sheboygan

Don and Marge Grimm



SONNTAG PLUMBING, INC.
2015 N. 18�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-457-9571

REINBOLD-NOVAK FUNERAL HOME
1535 S. 12�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-452-7711

LEONHARD PRINTING
2602 N. 15TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-254-9433

   JUSTIN L. VIRANT FAMILY

JIM AND MARGE SCHNELL

MUSIC BOXX (TOM SELAK)
1119 N. 8TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-458-0951

MSGR. PHILIP DREIS 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY

MARY AND TOM SCHOEMER

BILL AND MARY LU LEIBHAM

DON AND PEG PITZEN

SHEBOYGAN TOWN AND COUNTRY  GOLF COURSE AND
RESTAURANT 920-467-2509

RIVERDALE GOLF COURSE AND RESTAURANT
920-458-2561

MILLER’S GLEN GOLF COURSE
920-565-4536









 
 

 
 

HELP SAVE LIVES IN SHEBOYGAN! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

40daysforlife.com/sheboygan 

You can protect mothers and children by 

joining this worldwide mobilization to pray and 

fast for an end to abortion!  

Through prayer and fasting, peaceful vigils and 

community outreach, 40 Days for Life has 

inspired 1,000,000 volunteers! 

With God’s help, here are the proven results in 

25 coordinated campaigns: 

 16,742 babies saved from abortion 

 196 abortion workers converted 

 104 abortion centers closed  

Here’s how to take part in 40 Days for Life in 

our community: 

 Vigil location: Outside Planned 

Parenthood, 909 S. Taylor Drive 

 Vigil hours: 7 am to 7 pm daily 

 Local contact: Germaine Souik 

ggsouik@gmail.com                920-458-

9120 

 Learn more … get involved … and sign up 

for prayer times by visiting our campaign 

at the web address shown below! 

http://www.40daysforlife.com/cityname
mailto:ggsouik@gmail.com


Are you pro-life? Does it bother you that the lives of innocent babies are being taken 

right here in our community? Chemical abortions are offered by Planned Parenthood in 

Sheboygan through the 10th week of pregnancy.  For more advanced pregnancies, they 

make referrals to Milwaukee or Madison for surgical abortions.   

God is the author of life, and there IS something YOU can do to show your opposition to 

the current culture of death. It is simple, but powerful--you can join others during the 40 

Days for Life Lent campaign from February 26-April 5 (Ash Wednesday-Palm Sunday). 

40 Days for Life is a grass roots, faith-based effort involving a peaceful, prayerful 

presence outside an abortion facility asking God to put an end to abortion. There are 

three components of 40 Days for life: (1) Prayer and fasting, (2) Constant Vigil, and (3) 

Community Outreach.  In Sheboygan we will pray on the sidewalk outside Planned 

Parenthood at 909 S. Taylor Drive/New Jersey Avenue from 7a.m. to 7 p.m. each of 

these 40 days.  

That is all you have to do. Come to pray from the sidewalk for the unborn babies, for the 

mothers and fathers who are contemplating aborting their child, and for those working 

in the abortion industry. We ask God to touch their hearts and transform their lives.  40 

Days for Life takes the fight against abortion to the very places abortions are 

performed—in our towns and cities.  Signs will be provided.  

Are you hesitant to take a public stand? If you have not previously participated, we can 

arrange to have someone else on the sidewalk with you the first time. Keep this quote 

from Edmund Burke in mind: “The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for 

good men to do nothing.”  

Sign up for vigil hours at www.40daysforlife.com/sheboygan. If you have any questions, 

please contact Campaign Leader, Germaine Souik, at 920-458-9120 or 

ggsouik@gmail.com.   

http://www.40daysforlife.com/sheboygan
mailto:ggsouik@gmail.com


 

 

 

Grand Knight Larry Fouts  920-946-2379  Web: www.sheboygankofc.com  Editors: Fran and Jackie Goettl  fgoettl12@gmail.com 

 

 
March 
5     Officer Meeting 5:45     
8      4th Degree Spaghetti Dinner at the Sheboygan 
        KC Center; 3-6   
10    Holy Hour for Vocations at St. Clement 4 PM 
12    KC Membership Meeting 7; Ladies Aux. 7 
18    4th Degree Meeting – Social 6, Dinner 7 
        Sheboygan KC Center 
19    $2 Burger Night 5-7 
22    Ladies Souper Bowl 4-7 at KC Center 
 
April 
2      Officer Meeting 5:45 
3      Seton Fish Fry 
7      Holy Hour for Vocations at St. Clement Parish 4 
8      Pizza and refreshments 5:30; Youth Awards 
        Ceremony 6; KC Membership Meeting 7; 
        Ladies Aux. 7 
16    $2 Burger Night 5-7 
17    4th Degree Meeting; Social 6; Dinner 7:00; 
        Klemme’s Wagon Wheel  
18    New 1st-3rd  Degree begins 9:30 
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Knight Letter 

                                                        

Seton Fish Fry  
Friday, April 3rd! 

Mark your calendars now! 

 

Grand Knight’s Column 

From your Grand Knight: 
 
We have had many things happen at our last meeting 
that I thought that everyone should know about. We 
have approved many donations this last meeting some 
were requests and others were brought up by the 
officers. The following are the donations that we 
approved. 
 
$500 for an ordination gift for Deacon Patrick    
$375 to support 3 rec baseball teams 
$100 to sponsor a movie night 
$500 to sponsor a whiskey bar for the main event at 
Seton school 
$250 for a bushel of booze to be auctioned off at the 
main event. ( last year they raised over $2,000 for the 
bushel.) 
 
$7000 for a mobi mat at the Kohler Andrae playground. 
This mat allows handicapped children access to the 
play equipment. 
 
We will be needing a new chancellor next year as ours 
will be retiring. So if you would like to be an officer 
please step up. 
We will be having a 1st degree ceremony on Saturday, 
April 18th at 9:30 AM. Anyone looking to be a member 
or to go to the 2nd or 3rd degree please come. We will 
be using the new degree ceremony so it should only  
 

 

Council 722 Established in 1903 

http://www.sheboygankofc.com/


 

  
Chaplain’s Column 

 
Brother Knights and Families, 

 
Lent began on February 26th and continues until 
the Mass of the Lord’s Supper or Holy Thursday, 
April 9th.  Lent is not a negative season due to 
the laws of observing abstinence and fasting on 
Good Friday.  Abstinence is observed on all 
Fridays during Lent also.  Lent is a positive 
season of  being the Christ-like person we are 
called to be through Baptism and all the other 
sacraments we receive.  Lent is a time for us to 
take a good look at ourselves.  God gives us this 
important time each year to draw closer to Him. 

 
Lent is not about giving up something we go 
back to once it is over.  It is about giving up 
grudges, bitterness, talking bad about others, 
forgiveness, ungratefulness, not doing our best 
in the family, school, workplace, where we 
vacation and so on.  You get the picture!  It’s 
about being a better Christ-like person. 
 
Say the following prayer regularly during this 
Lenten Season: 
 

  Prayer for Lent 

Lord Jesus Christ, you gather your people 

during this holy season of Lent, and you call us 

to repent.  As we turn back to you once again, 

open our hearts so that we might be 

transformed in your image.  Remove                             

any barriers that keep us from you so that we 

might live fully the life we received at Baptism 

and to carry our cross each day.  By your grace, 

may we turn to you in our need, thank you in our 

abundance, and share your love with the world 

around us.  Amen 

Hope to see you at the Fourth Degree 

Spaghetti Supper and the Ladies Auxiliary 

soup event in March. Let’s support 2 good 

causes.   

Have a good and fruitful Lenten Season. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

God be with you, 
Fr. Dick 
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
                
                               

 
                             

be about an hour. Looking forward to filling our 
hall with members. 
Our April council meeting will be on Wednesday 
April 8th as the 9th is Holy Thursday. We will also 
be having our awards ceremony for the kids at 
6:00 on that day. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Larry Fouts 
 
 
 

         

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for March 
 
Vatican City, 1 March 2020 (VIS) – The Holy Father's 
prayer intention for March – Catholics In China 
“We pray that the Church in China may persevere in its 
faithfulness to the Gospel and grow in unity.” 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
Sir Knights and Ladies, 

 
This month I would like to share some excerpts from 
“Into the Breach” which continues my focus on being a 
man. 
 

What Does it Mean to be a Catholic Man? 

Every man, particularly today, must come to a mature 
acceptance and understanding of what it means to be 
a man.  This may seem obvious, but in our world, 
there are many distorted images and much evidence 
of confusion regarding what is true masculinity.  We 
can say that for the first time in history, people have 
become either so confused or so arrogant as to 
attempt to dictate their masculinity or 
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Family of the Month 
Febuary 

Jim and Melissa Raff 

 

 

(Continued Fourth Degree News) 
 

femininity according to their own definitions 
 
Nowhere else can we find the fullness of masculinity 
as we do in the Son of God.  Only in Jesus Christ can 
we find the highest display of masculine virtue and 
strength that we need in our personal lives and in 
society itself.  The Father sent his Son to reveal what 
it means to be a man, and the fullness of this 
revelation becomes evident on the Cross.   
 
Herein lies the fullness of masculinity; each Catholic 
man must be prepared to give himself completely, to 
charge into the breach, to engage in spiritual combat, 
to defend women, children, and others against the 
wickedness and snares of the devil! 
 
How do we live like a Catholic man?  If we think of 
soldiers who do not remain in physical and mental 
shape, we know they will not be ready for battle.  The 
same is true for Catholic men; those who do not 
prepare and strengthen themselves for spiritual 
combat are incapable of filling the breach for Christ. 
 
While there are many habits and devotions that a 
Catholic man can form, I charge you with keeping 
these seven basic practices. 
 

1. Pray every day. 
2. Examine your conscience before going to 

sleep. 
3. Go to Mass. 
4. Read the Bible. 
5. Keep the Sabbath. 
6. Go to confession. 
7. Build fraternity with Catholic men. 

 
Please view the 12 - episode video series inspired by 
the Apostolic Exhortation Into the Breach. 
Www.kofc.org/intothebreach 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Tim Woodworth, FN 

 

 

              

 

Knight of the Month 
Febuary 

SK Mike Johnson 

 

In Memoriam 

Eucharistic Holy Hour 
 

 4pm Tuesdays 

St. Clement Parish 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
  

 

Charles Frederickson            03-02-1941 
Joseph L Kerlin                      03-02-1966 
Robert M Naber                     03-05-1936 
Steven R Heun                      03-07-1965   
Augustine J Stahl                  03-10-1919  
Richard C Yurk                      03-11-1945  
Nicholas Dickrell Jr                03-15-1931 
Daniel F Dohms                    03-16-1937  
Roger A Eberhardy                03-21-1935 
Roland M Neumann Jr           03-24-1931 
James Raff                            03-24-1961 
Jeremiah J Rauwerdink         03-24-1980  
Roger F Lahm                       03-27-1937 
Richard A Bader                    03-29-1942 
 
 
 

 

Rev Michael P Dineen   59 
John T Nielsen                58 
Adalbert C Miller           55 
Elmer J Schemenauer   54 
William D Peloquin       52 
Richard E Edman           51 
Richard A Opgenorth    51 
Joseph Vonder Vellen   51 
Carlton J Hinz Sr             49 
Timothy J George          41 
Richard A Bader             39 
Gerald R Simon              39 
Gary J Grossheim           36 
Leonard E Melanz          36 
Jerome A Grohskopf     32 
 

 
 

John M Vertacic            32 
James R Willmas           29 
William P Greinke         28 
Eric K Lee                        14 
Bruce D Timm                13 
Matthew P Bayens       12 
Warren Francart             8 
Bob J Konrad                   8 
Guy A Miller                    8 
Joseph R Oberbroeckling 
                                          8 
Dr Robert Armstrong    7 
David Hanson                 3 
 

             

Prayer to St. Michael the Archangel 

St. Michael the Archangel, defend us in 

battle, be our protection against the 

wickedness and snares of the devil.  May 

God rebuke him we humbly pray; and do 

thou, O Prince of the Heavenly host, by the 

power of God, cast into hell Satan and all 

the evil spirits who prowl about the world 

seeking the ruin of souls. 

 Amen. 

 

 
Wisconsin State Council 
Knights of Columbus 

Charity Raffle 
 
 

1st – 2019 Ford F-150 XLT Supercab or 
$50,000.00 

2nd – 2019 Harley Davidson Low Rider S or 
$25,000.00 

3rd – 100th $500.00 
 
The Wisconsin State Council of the Knights of 
Columbus through its Charity Fund will help alleviate 
sorrow, ease financial burdens, and restore hope to 
families and victims of accidents and illness. 
 

Council 722 
State Charity Raffle Chairman: 

Mike Kaffine 
920-208-0556 

kaffine503@att.net 
 

Years of Service

2020 KC Knowledge Contest Report 
 
Our Council level of the KC Knowledge 
Contest was held on Saturday, February 
1st.  We had approximately 36 students 
participate in this event.  The 1st place winners 
will be moving on to represent us in the 
Archdiocesan contest on March 14th in 
Milwaukee.   We would like to thank the 
following volunteers that assisted:  Deacon 
John & Marla Gavin, Wayne & Mary Novak, Jim 
& Marge Schnell, Larry Lenhardt and Elaine 
Plummer. 
 
John & Sue Zalewski, Knowledge Contest 
Chairpersons 
 

Results on next pages in FULL edition… 

 



Campus Corner - CCA 
 
 

Christ Child Academy recently held the school level of the 2020 Spelling Bee.  Congratulations to Lauren 

Binversie, an 8th grader, who is the school champion and competed at the Regional Level Spelling Bee 

held at Acuity on Thursday, January 23rd. 

 

Also, Christ Child Academy recently held the school level of the 2020 Geography Bee.  Congratulations to 

Alejandro Stauber, a 4th grader, who earned first place at CCA and will be administered an electronic test 

provide by National Geographic.  His results will be reviewed, along with other finalists, to determine who 

qualifies for further competition. 

 

In October, the 6th and 7th grade students entered the Patriot's Pen essay contest, sponsored by local 

VFW Post 9156, on the topic "What Makes America Great". Congratulations to Brayden Hammond (gr. 

7), whose essay earned 1st place at both the Post and District levels and Alayna Lloyd (gr. 7), who 

earned 2nd place at both the Post and District levels. They will be invited to an awards program and 

dinner to celebrate their outstanding essay awards. Congratulations to all of our student writers for their 

efforts! 

 

The Wisconsin Religious and Independent Schools Accreditation (WRISA) announced on January 20, 

2020 the accreditation of Christ Child Academy for the 2019-2020 school year.  The press release 

states:  “We applaud the accomplishments of the Christ Child Academy community and its commitment to 

ongoing school improvement and high standards of excellence,” remarked Beatrice Weiland, WRISA’s 

executive director. 

 

Thank you to all the families who participated in the Culver’s Day in January. CCA received a check in the 

amount of $150.00 from Culver’s. This money will be used by Home & School to help pay for field trips, 

busing for field trips, family activities, etc. 

 

Volunteers from The Mead Public Library Reader’s Theatre for Children visited our school recently to read 

to the elementary students.  The focus of the visit was to introduce the students to different genres and 

reading with expression and feeling.  The children enjoyed the presentation and the various selections 

read to them. 

 

The 8th graders recently participated in the CCA Cardboard Chair Challenge. This exciting STEAM 

(Science Technology Engineering Art and Math) project, had the students design, create a scale model 

(prototype), and build a full scale chair using only cardboard and duct tape. Each chair had a theme and 

had to support 150 pounds. The students learned much about the design process and had fun while 

doing so! The entire school got involved and voted for their favorite chair at lunch on Friday. 

Congratulations to Sammi Kolar, Alex Stricker, and Julianne Keil for winning best in show with their rocket 

themed chair entitled, “1, 2, 3…Blast Off!” 

 

Melissa Raff 

Middle School 

Math/ Science 

Christ Child Academy 

"If you want your children to keep their feet on the ground, put some responsibility on their 

shoulders." Abigail VanBuren 



K of C COUNCIL #722 – KNOWLEDGE CONTEST WINNERS
February 1, 2020

Grade 5 - Math
1st Place: Samuel Detlaff School: Bethlehem Lutheran
2nd Place: Bella Peloquin School: Sheboygan Leadership Academy
3rd Place: Paige VanDeLoo School: Sheboygan Leadership Academy

Grade 5 – Spelling
1st Place: Mackenzie Villarreal School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Samuel Detlaff School: Bethlehem Lutheran
3rd Place: Miles Koene School: Lake Country Academy

Grade 6 - Math
1st Place: Isaac Anderson School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place (tie): Nathan Hudson School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place (tie): Chase Bohman School: Christ Child Academy

Grade 6 – Spelling
1st Place: Nathan Hudson School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Sarah Hadrovic School: Sheboygan Leadership Academy
3rd Place: Peter Beine School: Lake Country Academy

Grade 7 - Math
1st Place: Noah Bauer School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Carter Krueger School: Lake Country Academy
3rd Place: Vedikaa Thavamurugan School: Sheboygan Leadership Academy

Grade 7 – Spelling
1st Place: Claire Gahagan School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Sarah Redell School: Lake Country Academy
3rd Place: Noah Bauer School: Lake Country Academy

Grade 8 - Math
1st Place: Eileen English School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Peter Gerrits School: Christ Child Academy
3rd Place: Rishika Ghosh School: Lake Country Academy

Grade 8 – Spelling
1st Place: Rishika Ghosh School: Lake Country Academy
2nd Place: Hunter Adams School: Bethlehem Lutheran
3rd Place: Peter Gerrits School: Christ Child Academy



Knights In Action

March

February Knight of the Month
The Knights of Columbus, Council 722, chose SK Jim TenPas as
the February Knight of the Month.  Jim serves as District Marshal
in the Fourth Degree.  Jim serves as Treasurer on the KC Center
Institue board.  He also ushers at Holy Name parish.  In the
photo:  Grand Knight Larry Fouts presents the Knight of the
Month award to SK Jim TenPas.


